
September 13, 2021, 7:00 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting

of the Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors. 

Present: Steve Rathmann, Sal Fedele (by Zoom), Kevin Bartlett, Renee Wagner and Chris

Bisbee.

Kevin Bartlett stated that Public Comment would be accepted throughout the meeting as

items were being discussed and before each vote. No public was present.

Sal Fedele made a motion to adopt the minutes from the August 9  meeting. Steve Rathmannth

seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried unanimously. 

The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed.  

Chris Bisbee reported that the roads were in really good shape. Grading has been done to take

care of the ripples and pot holes. The Dirt & Gravel Roads projects are ready for Driving

Surface Aggregate, which is scheduled for September 21 . The crew will be ditching onst

South Dougan, placing hot patch and mowing. The drainage on Wilson Road is good.   

Nothing to report on Recreation.

Zoning permits issued were reviewed by the Board.

No subdivisions were presented.

Nothing from the Planning Commission.

Sal Fedele reported that North East Township and Borough are contributing money to

construct a fire training building. Gus Neff wanted to know if Greenfield Township would

donate. Greenfield Township Volunteer Fire Company has already pledged $ 70,000.00

toward construction. The Township does not have the funds available to contribute. The fall

fundraisers are starting up with six events scheduled. Call volume is still up.

The Zoning Ordinance revisions were being reviewed by Attorney Kurt Sundberg. 

The American Rescue Plan rulings on allowable expenditures will not be final until some

time in October now. It was recommended that no money be expended before final rulings

are received and not before September 30 , which is the end of the Federal Fiscal year andth

the deadline to report expenditures to be included in the annual report. An online reporting

system still needs to be created to submit the annual report. 

Kevin Bartlett made a motion to approve Resolution 2021-12 accepting the Erie Area Council

of Governments 2020 audit. Steve Rathmann seconded. No public comment was made.

Motion carried unanimously. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to amend the agenda to discuss and possibly take action on the

subject of masks. Kevin Bartlett seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried

unanimously. 

Sal Fedele requested and made a motion to require masks to be worn in the Township Office.

This will facilitate his attendance in person at the budget workshop and future meetings. It is

recommended by the Center for Disease Control. Steve Rathmann seconded. No public

comment was made. Motion carried unanimously. 

No interest in schools or seminars. 

No questions on correspondence.

No final public comment was presented. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to pay the invoices as presented, Northwest 3476 through 3501 and

PLGIT 10968 through 10990. Steve Rathmann seconded. No public comment was made.



Motion carried unanimously.

Sal Fedele made a motion to adjourn. Kevin Bartlett seconded. No public comment was 

made. Motion carried unanimously. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:19 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner

Secretary


